Dear Paul Ihringer

Site :  Land South of Perdiswell Farm, Shipton Road, Shipton On Cherwell

 
Development:  Scoping Opinion – erection for up to 1500 dwellings

 
Application Number:   14/00049/SCOP
 
Thank you for your letter on 21 August 2014  advising the Highways Agency (HA) of the above consultation.
The HA is an executive agency of the Department for Transport (DfT). We are responsible for operating, maintaining and improving England's strategic road network (SRN) on behalf of the Secretary of State for Transport, which in this case is the A34. 
We would be concerned if any material increase in traffic were to occur on the SRN as a result of planned growth without careful consideration of mitigation measures. It is important that the Local Plan provides the planning policy framework to ensure development cannot progress without the appropriate infrastructure in place. When considering proposals for growth, any impacts on the SRN will need to be identified and mitigated as far as reasonably possible. The HA in general, will support proposals that consider sustainable measures which manage down demand and reduces the need to travel. Infrastructure improvements on the SRN should only be considered as a last resort.

Proposed new growth will need to be considered in the context of the cumulative impact from already proposed development on the A34. An assessment of the potential impact on any identified improvements to the SRN needs to be undertaken to ensure growth can be accommodated without impacting on the continued safe and efficient operation of the SRN. The Local Plan evidence base would likely be a starting point for this work which would inform the Transport Assessment supporting any subsequent full application. As you have already identified during scoping, we would expect the impacts to be assessed on the A34. We note the intention to consider the implications of the Northern Gateway Area Action Plan on the deliverability of proposals in the planned Transport Assessment. We support this approach.

Based on the information provided at this stage we would unlikely offer an objection to the proposal, however, we would recommend that the promoters of the development seek opportunities to encourage trips outside of the peak periods during both the construction and operational phases of development. This might be through a framework travel plan to support the proposal. The HA will need to consider all information provided with any subsequent full application when we are formally consulted by Cherwell District Council to determine our final response.

For background, you may be interested to read the Department for Transport Circular 2/2013 (The Strategic Road Network and the Delivery of Sustainable Development) which sets out the way the HA will engage with communities, local authorities, and the development industry to deliver development and, thus, economic growth, whilst safeguarding the primary function and purpose of the SRN. Please see the following link: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/strategic-road-network-and-the-delivery-of-sustainable-development
I hope this is helpful and I look forward to further discussions as the proposal is developed.

I hope this is helpful.
 

Yours sincerely
Patrick Blake, Assistant Asset Manager
Highways Agency | Federated House | London Road | Dorking | RH4 1SZ
Tel: +44 (0) 1306 878363 | Mobile: + 44 (0) 7825 024024
Web: http://www.highways.gov.uk
GTN: 3904 8363 


